City of Gulfport
Requests for Qualifications
For Professional Engineering Services

The City of Gulfport intends to employ individuals and/or qualified firms to represent the city of Gulfport by providing Professional Engineering Services on an as needed basis.  Services will include, but are not limited to preliminary engineering reports, design, environmental and surveying services, construction drawings and construction observations and other tasks that may become necessary during the process. 
Delivery of Proposal – One (1) original, three (3) copies and one (1) digitally converted copy of the completed proposal must be received at the Procurement Office, 1410 24th Avenue, Gulfport, MS  39501, no later than 4:00 pm local time on January 31, 2018 at which time the proposals will be delivered to a selection committee.  Proposals shall be identified as RFQ for Engineering Master Services Agreement.  Proposal received after the date and time stated above will be returned unopened.  Faxed proposals are not acceptable.
Request for Qualifications packages may be obtained at the Procurement Office, 1410 24th Avenue, Gulfport, MS  39501.  All inquiries should be directed in writing to Procurement Manager, at same address or via e-mail at cdebenport@gulfport-ms.gov, no later than seven (7) days prior to the opening date of the proposal.
Proposals may be held by the City of Gulfport, Mississippi, for a period not to exceed sixty (60) days from the date of receipt of proposal.
The selection committee will review each proposal based on the grading criteria published in the RFQ document and will assist the City’s governing authority in evaluating the submissions and assessing the most qualified.  The governing authority retains the ultimate authority in making these determinations.  The committee may develop a short list from which interview will be scheduled and evaluation will be based in part on review of ONLY the data submitted in response to the request for Qualifications.  Upon final selection(s) and a determination made by the City’s governing authority, written contracts may be awarded to the individual(s)/firm(s) whose proposal is determined by the governing authority to be the most qualified.
The City of Gulfport reserves the right to reject any and all proposals and to discontinue contract execution with any party at any time prior to final contract execution. The City of Gulfport is an equal opportunity employer.

Direct contact with any city employee, including the Governing Authority on the subject of this proposal is strictly forbidden.  Violation of the paragraph will result in disqualification of your submission.
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